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Dear	Representatives,		
	
My	name	is	Dr.	Kacie	Flegal,	I	am	a	Chiropractic	Physician	practicing	in	Ashland,	OR.		
	
I	am	writing	you	in	regard	to	Bill	HB	3063	that	seeks	to	remove	all	exemptions	
except	medical	exemptions	for	vaccines.		
	
I	am	deeply	concerned	about	this	bill	and	would	like	to	express	my	opposition	to	it.	I	
urge	you	to	oppose	this	bill	for	the	following	reasons:		
	

1) Mandating	vaccination	and	removing	the	right	to	be	exempt	due	to	
philosophical	or	religious	reasons	will	impact	the	current	31,521	students	in	
OR	who	are	enrolled	and	have	filed	a	non-medical	exemption.	Since	SB-277	
California	has	significantly	suffered	with	declining	enrollment.	

	



2) Currently,	Oregon	has	extremely	high	MMR	rates	across	all	counties.

	
3) 7.5%	of	kindergarteners	file	an	exemption	form,	which	means	they	could	be	

exempt	from	ONE	vaccine,	not	ALL	vaccines.	Most	of	them	will	continue	to	
vaccinate.	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	



4) Only	2.5%	of	kindergarteners	are	100%	unvaccinated,	therefore,	of	those	
that	have	filed	an	exemption,	66%	are	partially	or	mostly	fully	vaccinated.	
(2.6%	of	the	7.5%	of	exemptions	did	no	vaccines,	leaving	4.9%	who	did	
vaccinate	even	with	exemption.	4.9%/7.5%	=	65%)		 	 	 	
	 	 	

5) Having	exemption	in	Oregon	means	that	the	student	didn’t	receive	ALL	31	of	
the	31	required	vaccines	for	school	attendance.	Meaning	that	if	a	child	
received	30	of	the	required	vaccines,	they	would	still	be	under	the	
exemption.		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	

6) The	current	measles	cases	since	January	of	2019	in	Oregon	is	4.	3	of	which	
were	confirmed	to	have	stayed	home	during	the	illness	and	pose	NO	RISK	of	
new	public	exposures.		There	has	not	been	a	single	case	of	measles	spread	in	
any	public	or	private	school	since	this	time.	There	is	no	state	of	emergency.

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	



7) Measles	cases	still	happen	even	when	vaccine	rates	are	at	their	peak.	You	will	
see	from	this	chart	from	the	CDC	that	this	current	outbreak	of	measles	is	not	
out	of	the	cyclical	norm	for	the	disease.	

	
8) We	can	and	should	trust	parents	to	work	with	their	physicians	to	make	

medical	decisions	based	on	their	families	individualized	medical	needs.		
	
	
I	greatly	appreciate	your	time,	and	urge	you	to	continue	to	support	medical	
freedom.		
	
Dr.	Kacie	Flegal,	
	
Elements	of	Being	Family	Chiropractic		
310	Oak	St.	Ashland	Or	97520	
(415)497-4546	
drkaciedc@gmail.com	


